The minutes of the Fairmont City Council meeting held on Monday, July 9, 2018 at the City Hall
Council Chambers.

Mayor Deborah Foster called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Mayor Deborah Foster, Council Members Ruth Cyphers, Jim Zarling, Tom Hawkins, Wayne
Hasek and Bruce Peters were present. Also in attendance: City Administrator Mike Humpal,
Public Works Director/City Engineer Troy Nemmers, City Attorney Elizabeth W. Bloomquist,
City Clerk Patricia J. Monsen and Chief of Police Mike Hunter.

It was moved by Council Member Peters to approve the agenda as presented. Council Member
Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion carried.

It was moved by Council Member Cyphers, seconded by Council Member Peters and carried to
approve the minutes of the regular City Council meeting of June 25, 2018.

The Fairmont City Council went into closed session pursuant to Minnesota Statute 13D.05,
Subd. 3(a) to discuss the City Administrator’s performance evaluation at the July 9, 2018 council
meeting. Mayor Foster reported the results of the performance evaluation. Humpal received a
score of 7, which is “Commendable”. This score was up from his 2017 score of 6.1, “Fully
Satisfied”.

Cyphers stated that she will be attending an Airport meeting on Tuesday, July 10" and a CER
meeting on Thursday, July 12,

Zarling reminded the Council of the Community Center meeting to be held Thursday, July 12" at
10:00 a.m. This meeting was noticed in the Fairmont Sentinel, so all council members can
attend.

A motion was made by Council Member Zarling, seconded by Council Member Peters and
carried to adjourn the meeting at 5:34 p.m.

Deborah J. Foster
Mayor
ATTEST:

Patricia J. Monsen, City Clerk



